

Chiu Sheung School, Hong Kong 79B Pok Fu Lam Road,

Tel: 2546-1644 Fax: 2517-2483

Website: www.csshk.edu.hk

12th January, 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Notice on Suspension of Face-to-Face Classes 2021-2022 No.118B (To: All students)

In response to the escalation of the epidemic situation, the Education Bureau announced that kindergartens and primary schools will suspend all face-to-face classes and school activities starting this Friday, 14^{th} January until the beginning of the Chinese New Year holiday.

Parents please pay attention to the following arrangements:

1. Suspension of face-to-face classes:

From Friday, 14th January, face-to-face classes will be suspended until the beginning of the Chinese New Year holiday (31/1 - 12/2).

2. Online Zoom lessons:

From Friday, 14th January, students will have Zoom online classes at home (8:15a.m. – 12.15p.m.) until Friday, 28th January.

The online class schedule and related links will be uploaded to eClass on Thursday, 13^{th} January.

3. School premises remain open as normal:

During the suspension of face-to-face classes, the school will remain open as normal. Students who need to return to the school for online classes, please apply to the class teachers before Thursday and inform the way of dismissal from school.

- 4. Homework arrangement and settlement:
 - > Students will receive the assignments and workbooks for the coming two weeks and Chinese New Year's holiday on Thursday, 13th January.
 - Monday, 24th January (8:00 a.m. 4:30 p.m.):
 - Parents please come to school and return the first week's homework assigned by the teachers.
 - -Those who have joined the second term online after-school interest classes (Monday to Saturday) will collect the learning materials and login information.
 - > The other homework will be handed in on Monday, 14th February.
- 5. Arrangements for extra-curricular activities and school team training:

Except for the online ECA classes, the other extra-curricular activities and school team training currently held from Monday to Saturday (including the pre-school support group: Let's Learn Stroke Order, Big Hands and Small Hands and Creative Art Work Group) will be cancelled.

6. Online Parents' Day:

13-01-2022 Lau

- > The arrangements for the online Parents' Day on Friday, 21st January remain unchanged. Parents are requested to attend on time according to the time slot assigned by the class teachers.
- > Students of P.1-5 will receive their academic performance reports/school report cards/assessment papers on Thursday, 13th January.

7. School Development Fund Walkathon:

- > The fundraising walkathon originally scheduled on Sunday, 20th February will be cancelled and donations will not be refunded. Parents are welcome to continue to donate to support the School Development Fund.
- Monday, 21st February is still a school holiday.

Parents are requested to pay attention to any further arrangements for classes after the Chinese New Year holiday on eClass. Thank you for the cooperation.

	6
	Mr. Chim Hon Ming
	Principal, CSSHK
*	
≫ Го: <i>C</i> SSHK	Class No:(
Reply slip for Suspension of Face-to-Face Classes 2021-2022 No.118B I have noted the details of the notice and understand its contents.	
Student:	Class:
Name of parent:	Signature: